

Memo No. 24-027

TO: Trustees

Student Trustees

FROM: Brett Reynolds, Associate Director of Education

DATE: 19 April 2024

RE: Amendments to Policy P.077.PLG Designated Schools/Student

Transfers

This memo serves as a follow up to the motion approved by the Ad Hoc Policy Review Committee on 4 April 2024 with respect to the revisions to Board Policy P.077.PLG Designated Schools/Student Transfers. Staff has had an opportunity to further review the revised policy and to consider operational impacts. As a result, staff recommend an additional amendment to the proposed policy for consideration by the Board at the meeting of April 25, 2024.

Section 3.3 c and d:

Staff recommend a slight revision to section 3.3, adding expulsion and safety reasons as eligibility provisions. This is consistent with the *Education Act* and aligns with the new safe schools procedure.

Any questions, comments, or other proposed amendments can be directed to Brett Reynolds, Associate Director of Education, at brett.reynolds@ocdsb.ca.

cc Senior Staff
Manager of Board Services
Corporate Records

Attach. Appendix A: Policy P.077.PLG Designated Schools/Student Transfers